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It is the job of the pastor, leaders, and whole congregation to care 
for the body of the church.  We are called to love as Jesus loved.  
The church doesn’t always know when you are hurt, having 
surgery, going through a tough time, or in the hospital.   

If you would like Pastor Maria to visit you or a family member, please call the 
church office or her cell directly at (253) 886-6015 to set up a time! 

TO LOVE YOU MORE... 

Happy Thanksgiving and Merry Christmas! I am writing this 
letter prior to Thanksgiving holidays and soon we will go into 
the Advent / Christmas season. Given the Thanksgiving in re-
cent years of the Pandemic, when visiting families was limited 
and flying to other areas was not easy, we are now grateful 
for what we had taken for granted. This year we can freely hug our children and 
grandchildren and get together around the dinner table. It is a joyful season of the 
year and I found living in Wisconsin teaches me and leads me to take part in the 
thanksgiving spirit of farmers and joy of harvest. So I am happy today first because we 
have a good harvest year and our farmers’ busiest season is successfully over and it’s 
time to celebrate, and second, I am happy and grateful because I now am a part of 
this great joy.  

On Nov. 13, we had a Church Conference, which wrapped up well. We celebrated the 
mission and ministry of the two congregations and our ministries this past year and 
prayerfully reviewed what we could do together in Christ in the coming new year. We 
appreciate our church leadership (ALB), all volunteers and friends of faith for your ef-
forts for God’s Kingdom in such a challenging time as this past year.   

Looking back, we find Jesus meeting me (us), finding me (us), calling me (us) was a 
total grace. And Jesus’ standard for selecting His disciples was the ability to give 
up. The ability to give up is far more important in order to be a disciple of Jesus than 
any great gifts or capabilities. The Gospel has been preached by those who thought 
they were nothing. The Kingdom of God has been enjoyed by those who thought they 
were undeserved. Jesus Himself came in the form of the most vulnerable and humble 
human being – baby. May your Christmas season be filled with this love and hope in 
Christ.   

 

In Christ,  

Pastor Maria          
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Upcoming Events 

Advent By Candlelight 
We will be having our 7th annual Advent by 
Candlelight, on Sunday, December 11 at 4:00 
p.m.  If you would like to attend but not host a 
table, we will find a spot for you.  

Please contact Becky Upmann at the church of-
fice 965-3455, or e-mail the church office cen-
tenaryumcoffice@yahoo.com. 

 

Wednesday Evening  
Adult Book Study             

6:00 - 7:00 p.m. 

Every Wednesday night 
from 6:00 - 7:00 p.m.  

Join us for Children's Church and Adult Book Study.  Each week you can expect 
a meal, Sunday School lesson, and an activity.    

ALL kids between 3 years old and 12th grade and their families are welcome 

So bring the whole family...we hope to see you there! 



 

 

Retired & Re-Fired Small Group  
I hope everyone enjoyed a Happy Thanksgiving with family and 
friends!  Advent season starts this year on Sunday, November 27.  
This is the start of four weeks to prepare for Christmas, the celebra-
tion of the birth of Jesus Christ.  Shopping, giftwrapping, baking, and 
decorating may seem like important parts of a celebration, but they 
are not the ones your Savior is hoping for you to focus on.  We can 
celebrate Him by praying daily with our families, by reading His word 
in our Bibles, by worshiping Him in church, and by giving our time to 
those who need kindness, love, compassion, and comfort.  Christ can bring the gifts 
of hope, joy, peace, and love to your heart if you’ll let Him.  Let’s make Christmas 
about Christ! 
 

We will continue our Bible study at our next meeting on December 12 when we’ll 
meet in the Fellowship Hall at noon.  Please bring your own lunch and your Bible 
study book.  Coffee, tea, and a dessert will be provided.  We will put together our 
Christmas gift bags.  It should be fun!  May God bless you and guide you until we 
meet again!  

Mary Gensler, Retired & Re-Fired Small Group Leader 
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Meetings and News 

 

Monthly Accountable  
Leadership Board Meeting 

 

Tuesday, December 20 
 6:00 p.m.  

Worship service is recorded every Sunday and posted on 
the church Facebook page.   The Tech Team is in charge of 
recording & posting, if you would like to be part of the team, 
please let team leader Jeremiah Diedrich know.  
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Youth Group  
Calling all youth grades 6-12!  This month’s meeting: 

December 18 @ 6:30 in the Fellowship Hall 

Youth Group Leaders,  
         Amy Mullikin, Jamie Roberts, & Danica Diedrich 

Fellowship Group News 
Our fellowship group served the families of Loretta (Harker) Ingram on Nov. 22 and 
Jim King on Nov. 23.  I thank everyone who helped set up, brought food, and came to 
help serve as well as ladies of St. Matthew's,  which was a blessing for all of us.  We 
served 130 people for Loretta and 110 for Jim.  We  cannot do these events without 
all the hands that make light work.  Thank you! 
 

The Fellowship Group continues to supply flowers on the altar for the first Sunday of 
each month. 
 

Please watch for an announcement in January for a fellowship meeting and also an 
upcoming Pasty bake.  
 

I wish you all a Very Merry Christmas and happy New year!  Remember that Jesus is 
the reason for the season! 
 

Pam Harker 
Love to sing????  We would like to put together an Adult Choir for 
Christmas Eve service.  If you are interested, please see the sign-up 
sheet on the back table, or let Pam Harker know.  It will be a fun time! 

Pastor Maria is continuing the “Centenary 
Interview Challenge.”  The rule is the same 
with Ice Bucket Challenge, except there is 
no ice bucket! After you have an interview 
with Pastor Maria, you are expected to nomi-
nate someone for the next interview.  We are 
hoping that she is able to get everyone to do 
the challenge.  This is a great way for her to 
get to know everyone. 
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Show your support for our beloved Food Pantry ministry during the Christmas season!  
You and your family can be part of a Christmas miracle and blessing by doing any of 
the following: 
 

1.) Making a secondary offering to the Food Pantry.  Their financial resources are 
much lower than in years past, so every dollar you give will help put food in the hands 
and stomachs of many individuals and families that are in need this Christmas.  Simp-
ly write out a check with “Food Pantry” in the memo, or place cash in a giving enve-
lope and mark it “Food Pantry.” 
 

2.) Participating in our “Fill the Sills” drive where we make Christmas offerings to 
Christ throughout the weeks of Advent, filling—and our goal is to absolutely fill—the 
window sills in the sanctuary with nonperishable and canned goods and paper prod-
ucts to help increase the inventory of the Food Pantry.  Food can be left outside the 
upper doors during office hours. 
 

3.) Bringing soup and crackers into the church prior to December 15 as part of the 
Christmas collection here at Centenary. 
 

Be a blessing and part of the miracle and hope of Christmas through your support of 
the Food Pantry! 
 

Tina Cruse, Food Pantry Leader 

Centenary is once again sponsoring some families who 
could use a little extra help this Christmas. 

If you selected gifts to buy, please wrap and return them 
BY FRIDAY, DECEMBER 16.  You can either bring them 
to church during office hours  OR drop them off at 
Becky Mootz’s house (215 S. Iowa St. — there is a deck 
box by the front door). 

Thank you!! 
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2022 Advent & Christmas Schedule 
Advent candle lighters & readers: 

Nov. 27:  Pam Harker Family 
Dec.4:  Kim Brown & Charles Searles Family 
Dec.11:  Mary Gensler & Deb Unbehaun 
Dec. 18:  Danica & Jeremiah Diedrich Family 
Dec. 24 (Christmas Eve):  TBD 

 

Advent by Candlelight - Sunday, Dec. 11 -  4:00-6:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall  

Small Christmas Concert - Wed., Dec. 14 - 6:00 dinner and 6:30 p.m. concert. 

Centenary Christmas Eve Service - Dec. 24 - 7:00 p.m.  

Hazel Green Christmas Eve Service - Dec. 24 - 11:00 p.m. 

Christmas Service - Dec. 25 - 10:30 a.m.  

Small Christmas Concert - Wed., Dec. 14 - 6:00 dinner and 6:30 p.m. concert. 

“Small Christmas Concert” with Rodney and Jeremiah’s band along with Pastor David 
Kim and other soloists. It will be held on Wednesday, December 14 at 6:30. Rodney's 
and Jeremiah's band will lead the audience's Carol & Praise Singin time. If you are 
gifted in singing, or other musical instruments and want to be apart of this, please, let 
Pastor Maria or the Church office know. Youth and Children are welcome to come and 
join! Please join us for a meal prior to the concert starting at 6:00 p.m. in the fellow-
ship Hall. 

Centenary Christmas Eve Service - Dec. 24 - 7:00 p.m.  

Christmas Eve Service will be held at 7:00 at the church: We are looking for mem-
bers, friends and children who like to sing or to share your talents on Christmas Eve. 
If you are interested there is a sign up on the back table in the sanctuary or let Pastor 
Maria  or the church office know.  
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Going Above and Beyond as Stewards of CUMC 

December Missional Giving 
Mission money collected this month will go to the Warm Hearts 
Fund here at CUMC.  This fund is used to help out people who 
are in need and come to Pastor Maria for help.  She meets with 
the individual, learns about their situation, and offers them coun-
seling and support.  

If you would like to give to a different ministry, just write it on 
your envelope, but if you don’t, it will go to this month’s cause.  

Food Pantry Giving 
We collected 10 items for November!  For the month of 
December we are collecting soup and crackers.  Distri-
bution will be on Thursday, December 15.  

Join us on Sunday mornings before Worship for Coffee and 
Fellowship.  Coffee, tea, and milk along with a light snack will 
be served from 9:30-10:30 a.m. every Sunday. 
 

If you feel called to sign up for a Sunday, please see the sign
-up sheet on the back table or contact the Team Leader, 
Mary Gensler. 

Fill the Sills for Jesus! 
 

Again this year Centenary UMC is attempting to fill all the sanctuary 
window sills during the Advent and Christmas season with non-
perishable food gifts to offer to Jesus on His birthday!  The beloved 
ministry of CUMC Food Pantry will distribute them to those in need in 
our community.  Please start bringing food products to church (you 
can leave outside the upstairs doors on office days Monday-
Thursday or call ahead and we will come out and get it from you) 
and let’s fill the sills again this year to provide food for our brothers and 
sisters and God's beloved children!  We will be collecting donations un-
til Wednesday, December 14.  



 

 

Centenary UMC ALB Table of Organization 2023 

D e c e m b e r  2 0 2 2  P a g e  9  

Pastor  

Maria Kim 

Art Finnigan 
Chair 

Pam Harker 
SPRC Specialist 

Sharon Teutschmann 
SPRC Specialist 

Mary Gensler 
Finance Specialist 

Lois Finnigan 
Finance Specialist 
Financial Secretary 

Jamie Roberts 
Trustee Specialist 

Jeremiah Diedrich 
Trustee Specialist 

Terry Hicks 
Trustee Specialist 

At Large 

Therese Gratz 
At Large 

Becky Upmann  
Treasurer 

Finance Team 
ALB Secretary 

 

 

Marlene Stewart 
 

Kim Brown 

Becky Mootz 
Lee Gill 

Amy Mullikin 

Chris Teutschmann 
Rodney Stewart 

Tom Teutschmann 

Charles Searles 
John Walker 

Jim Gratz 

Rick Gill 
Dan Dillon 

Jason Unbehaun 

SPRC  
Committee  

Finance 
Committee  

Trustee 
Committee  

Tech Team 
Jeremiah Diedrich (Leader) 

Art Finnigan 
Jamie Roberts 

Becky Upmann 
Jason Unbehaun 

Education Team 
Danica Diedrich (Coordinator) 

Amy Mullikin (Youth Coordinator) 
Jamie Roberts 

Jeremiah Diedrich 

Fellowship Group Team 
Pam Harker (Leader) 
Sharon Teutschmann 

Lee Gill 
Debbie Unbehaun 

Julie Gill 
Cherie Uehling 
Lois Finnigan 

Penny Tregloan 
Delva Palfrey 
Pam Teasdale 

Retired & Re-Fired Group 
Mary Gensler (Leader) 

Art Finnigan 
Lois Finnigan 

Julie Gill 
Karla Blackbourn 

Don Ahlstrom 

Family Fun Night Team 
Becky Upmann (Coordinator) 

Art Finnigan (Adult) 
Danica Diedrich (Children) 

Amy Mullikin (Youth) 
Jeremiah Diedrich (Children) 

Jamie Roberts (Youth) 

Food Pantry 
Tina Cruse (Leader) 
Art Finnigan (Adult) 

Lois Finnigan 
Penny Tregloan 

Julie Gill 
Mary Owen 

Delva Palfrey 
Lynn Ranum 

Coffee Fellowship Team 
Mary Gensler (Leader) 

Jamie Roberts 
Linda Dillon 
Therese Gratz 

Penny Tregloan 
Lee Gill 

Rod & Marlene Stewart 
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Money Counting Team 
Lois Finnigan (Leader) 

Becky Upmann 
Mary Gensler 

Sharon Teutschmann 
Penny Tregloan 

 Lee Gill 
Pam Harker 

Kerry Coppes 
Pam Teasdale (Alternate) 

Centenary UMC ALB Table of Organization 2023 cont. 

Worship  
Communion Stewards 

Penny Tregloan 
Sharon Teutschmann 

 

Pianist 
Tina Cruse 

 

Music Band 
Rodney Stewart (Leader) 

Jeremiah Diedrich 
Lois Finnigan 
Mary Gensler 
Ian Unbehaun 

Nurse Parish 
Marlene Stewart 

 
Audit Team 
Tina Cruse 

Becky Mootz 

Thanksgiving Dinner Team 
Becky Upmann  (Leader) 

Penny Tregloan 
 Danica Diedrich 

Art Finnigan 
Kim Searles 

Charlie Searles 
(Team can vary each year) 

Advent By Candlelight Team 
Becky Upmann  (Leader) 

 Danica Diedrich 
Linda Dillon 

Lee Gill 
Mary Gensler 

(Team can vary each year) 

 ALB Meeting  
10/10/2022  Minutes 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Update on how we are doing Financially- 
• Apportionments 

15% tithe to apportionments for September; Giving is $8,097 so $1,215 + $140 in 
giving to send to Conference, plus designated apportionment giving. Motion made 
by Jamie Roberts seconded by Danica Diedrich. All in favor. Motion approved. 

 

Meeting Minutes- Motion made by Danica Diedrich to approve the minutes as is 
seconded by Mary Gensler. All in favor, minutes approved as is. 

 

Pastor Report-  
• Pastor has done the following this month: conducted interview challenge, led bible 

study, had family fun night, helped with food pantry, made pastoral visitations, at-
tended cottage visits, led the nominating committee meeting, led worship at nursing 
home in Cuba City, was part of the Wisconsin Conference ALB team discussion, 
attended church council meeting at hazel green. 
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• She discussed that there has been discussion on getting the band for worship 
started up again.  

• Discussed having Lois start the counting teams again in January.  
• Went over the nomination list for 2023 
• Hymn Sunday will be this month and Tina Cruse will play the piano.  
• Charge conference will be Nov 13 at Centenary for both churches. 
 

Committee Reports- 
 

Trustees-  
• Window update- they are all installed 
• Blinds- Motion made by Danica Diedrich seconded by Mary Gensler to purchase 

blinds for all the upstairs windows. All in favor, motion approved.  
• Sound Panels for Sanctuary- had discussion tabled for now 
 

SPRC- 
• Pastor Compensation Package- went over the package with the Hazel Green 

board, all were in favor of the package. Package will go to Church Conference. 
• Hiring new Av Tech- Discussed Madyson Ware taking over for Garrison. It was de-

cided that there would need to be a meeting with Pastor, Madyson and SPRC.  
• Guest Preacher amount- Motion made by Danica Diedrich, seconded by Lois Finni-

gan to start paying all guest preacher s$75 per service. This will start in January, all 
in favor motion approved. 

• Support Staff wages- they discussed raises for the support staff. They will start in 
January. Motion made to approve the designated amounts by Danica Diedrich se-
conded by Mary Gensler, all in favor, motion approved.  

Wednesday Fun Night-it is going well. They had 1 more kid this week.  
Memorial- nothing to report 
Fellowship- nothing to report 
 
Conference Paperwork 
• Approve Compensation Package, Resolutions, Budget, Finance Report, Trustee 

Report, 2
nd

 yr. Membership Audit & Care. Motions were made as follows 
• Motion to approve the compensation package & resolutions made by Danica Die-

drich seconded by Jamie Roberts. All in favor, package approved. 
• Motion made by Danica Diedrich seconded by Jamie Roberts to approve the 2023 

budget with the update of the wage increase. All in favor motion approved.  
• 2

nd
 yr. audit report- Motion made by Lois Finnigan, seconded by Mary Gensler to 

put the names on the 2
nd

 yr. removal report. All in favor. Motion approved.  
 

Adjournment- adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 
 

PRESENT: Pastor Maria Kim, Terry Hicks, Jamie Roberts, Art Finnigan, Lois Finnigan, 
Danica Diedrich, Mary Gensler, Becky Upmann  
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From Our Parish Nurse…... 
Seasonal Affective Disorder  

(Major Depressive Disorder with Seasonal Pattern) 

What is seasonal affective disorder? 

Seasonal affective disorder (SAD) is an older term for major depressive disorder 
(MDD) with seasonal pattern.  It’s a psychological condition that results in depression, 
normally provoked by seasonal change.  People typically experience the condition in 
winter but it can occur during any season.  

What are the causes of seasonal affective disorder? 

The exact cause of SAD (MDD with seasonal pattern) is unknown.  Contributing fac-
tors can vary from person to person.  However, people who live in parts of the country 
that have long winter nights (due to higher latitudes) and less sunlight are more likely 
to experience the condition.  For example, SAD is more common in Canada and Alas-
ka than in Florida where the sun is shining. 

Light is thought to influence SAD.  One theory is that decreased sunlight exposure af-
fects the natural biological clock that regulates hormones, sleep, and moods.  Another 
theory is that light-dependent brain chemicals are more greatly affected in those with 
SAD. 

People whose family members have a history of psychological conditions are also at 
greater risk for SAD. 

What are the symptoms of seasonal affective disorder? 

While SAD affects people differently, symptoms most commonly begin in October or 
November and end in March or April.  However again, it’s possible to experience 
symptoms before or after this time. 

In general, there are two types of SAD:  wintertime and summertime. 

Symptoms of wintertime SAD can include:      
daytime fatigue        difficulty concentrating 
feelings of hopelessness  increased irritability 
lack of interest in social activities lethargy 
reduced sexual interest  unhappiness 
weight gain 

Symptoms of summertime SAD can include: 
agitation     difficulty sleeping 
increased restlessness   lack of appetite 
weight loss 

In severe instances, people with SAD can experience suicidal thoughts. 
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How is seasonal affective disorder diagnosed? 

The symptoms of SAD can mirror several other conditions. These include: 
bipolar disorder 
hypothyroidism 
mononucleosis 

A doctor may recommend several tests to rule out these conditions before they can 
diagnose SAD, such as thyroid hormone testing or checking for abnormal white blood 
cells with a simple blood test. 

A doctor or psychiatrist will ask you several questions about your symptoms and 
when you first noticed them.  People with SAD tend to experience symptoms every 
year.  It’s not typically related to an emotional event, such as the death of a loved one 
or the end of a relationship. 

How is seasonal affective disorder treated? 

Both forms of SAD can be treated with counseling and therapy.  Another treatment for 
wintertime SAD is light therapy.  This involves using a specialized light box or visor for 
at least 30 minutes each day to replicate natural light. 

Another treatment option is a dawn simulator.  It uses a timer-activated light to mimic 
the sunrise, which helps to stimulate the body’s clock. 

Light therapy should be used only under a doctor’s supervision and on approved de-
vices.  Other light-emitting sources, such as tanning beds, are not safe for use. 

Healthy lifestyle habits can also help minimize SAD symptoms.  These can include a 
healthy diet with lean protein, fruits, and vegetables, exercise, and regular sleep. 

Some people benefit from medications such as antidepressants.  These may include 
medications such as Prozac, Wellbutrin, Zoloft, Paxil, Lexapro or Celexa to name a 
few.  Talk to your doctor about which medication may be best to treat your symptoms. 

When should I seek medical help? 

If you believe you are experiencing symptoms associated with SAD, see a doctor, 
counselor, or psychiatrist as soon as possible. 

If you have thoughts of wanting to harm yourself or others, or feel that life is no 
longer worth living, there are people who will help.  Please seek immediate 
medical attention or call the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 800-273-
TALK (8255) for more information. 

 

Sources:  www.mayoclinic.org 
www.webmd.com 
www.nimh.nih.gov  

 This page is provided by our Parish   
 Nurse for Centenary UMC: 
 

 Marlene Stewart, RN, BSN, PN, WCC 
 (608) 293-1193  
 

 Please feel free to call her with any   
 health questions you might have. 

https://www.healthline.com/health/bipolar-disorder
https://www.healthline.com/health/hypothyroidism/symptoms-treatments-more
https://www.healthline.com/health/mononucleosis
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“The one who sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and the one who sows bountiful-
ly will also reap bountifully. Each of you must give as you have made up your mind.”  
(2 Corinthians 9:6-7a)  

Are you 70-1/2 or older? Or do you know someone 70-1/2 or older? If you are, what 
ministries are you most passionate about? Don’t pass up the chance to make a spe-
cial gift this year! Don and Sandi always wanted to see a youth minister in place at 
their church. When they learned they could make a distribution directly to their church 
from their Traditional IRA to provide the seed money to start this ministry, they decided 
to tithe their IRA. A few other members of their church joined them in this effort, and 
now the youth ministry position is funded for the next five years.  

The IRA Rollover is a special giving option that is only available to persons 70-1/2 and 
older. Call your IRA administrator today and request to have your Required Minimum 
Distribution for 2022 (or a gift of your choice up to a maximum of $100,000) sent di-
rectly to your local church (or other charity). This gift will benefit the ministry you have 
designated and will NOT be included in your gross income for tax purposes.  

What types of IRAs qualify? Only Traditional and Roth IRAs qualify.  

Where can I make Qualified Charitable Distributions from my IRA? Only to qualified 
public charities. All United Methodist Churches and United Methodist Ministries are 
qualified public charities: UMCOR, any of our Health and Welfare Ministries, UM 
Camps, or Advance Specials. You may make an outright gift 
or make a gift that establishes a permanent endowment 
fund.  

God’s Voice 

Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation  
888-903-9863 or wumf@wumf.org  

 

Scripture Readers 

Opening Prayer Readers 
Children for Offering Helpers  

 

Your participation will make our worship more lively and active! 

If you feel called to help with any of these, please contact the office. 
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CHURCH CONFERENCE 2022 
FOR  

CENTENARY UMC 
“Come As You Are, No Judgment, Only Grace.” 

November 13, 2022 
 

MINUTES 
 

ELECTION OF SECRETARY FOR CHARGE CONFERENCE – Motion made by Art 
Finnigan second by Mary Gensler to appoint Becky Upmann as secretary. All in favor. 
Motion approved. 
 

OPENING WORSHIP/PRAYER -Rev McKelvey led us in prayer. 
BISHOP JUNG VISION VIDEO and REFLECTION YouTube link: - watched the video 
and had discussion.  
 

MINISTRY REVIEW JOYS  Food Pantry, Christmas Blessings, Thanksgiving dinner, 
Christmas Dinner, Online and in Person worship, Sunday School, Confirmation Class 
 

ACTIONS THAT REQUIRE A VOTE  
     •Lay Leadership Report (Church officers for 2023)- Approved by consensus 
     •Approval of Pastoral Compensation for 2023 including resolutions- Approved by  
      consensus 
     •Care and Removal of Names- Approved by Consensus. 2

nd
 time letters will be 

mailed out. 
     •Approval of Lay Servants- 3 from Shullsburg and 1 from Hazel Green were ap-
proved. 
    •Approval of 2023 Budget is NOT required but may be considered if ready- Ap-
proved by consensus for both churches. 
 

REPORTS THAT DO NOT REQUIRE A VOTE BUT SUBMISSION REQUIRED – went 
over all the reports, everyone was ok with them. 
     •Membership Audit 
     •Finance Committee Report 
    •Trustee Report 
 

BENEDICTION AND ADJOURNMENT- Motion made by Mary 
Gensler, second by Danica Diedrich. All in favor. Adjourned at 1:05 
p.m. 
 

Present: Elder, Rev Bob McKelvey, Pastor Maria Kim, Art Finnigan, 
Danica Diedrich, Mary Gensler, Jamie Roberts, Becky Upmann, 
Joyce Woods, Sonja Burkholder, Claire Kuhle, Leone Jacobson. 
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December Lectionary 

December 4 
2nd Sunday of Advent 

Isaiah 11:1-10 
Psalm 72:1-74, 18-19 

Romans 15:4-13 
Matthew 3:1-12 

 

December 11 
3rd Sunday of Advent 

Isaiah 35:1-10 
Luke 1:47-55 
James 5:7-10 

Matthew 11:2-11 
 

December 18 
4th Sunday of Advent 

Isaiah 7:10-16 
Psalm 80:1-7, 17-19 

Romans 1:1-7 
Matthew 1:18-25 

 

December 25 
Christmas Day 

Psalm 98 
Hebrews 1:1-4, 5-12 

James 5:7-10 
John 1:1-14 

15  Ella Woodworth 
15  Pam Wymore 
19  Wayne Gehrt 
23  Rick Gill 
25  Jesus Christ 
25  Gayle Stoycheff 
28  Lee Gill 
30  Bev Monahan 

1    Karen Grace 
5  Ruth Cherrey 
8  Chad Teasdale 
9  Brett Bode 
9    Pete Poppy 
9  Lyla Olson 
14  Debbie Unbehaun 
15  Allie Gierke 

10   Bruce & Sandy Russell 
22    Rick & Lee Gill 

Thank you to all that helped with the 
annual Thanksgiving Dinner!  I wouldn't 
have been able to pull it off without the 
help of Kim Brown who helped me get 

everything cooked and ready.  Also thank 
you to all who helped package up the 

meals and hand them out (Penny 
Tregloan, Shirley Gensler, Danica Diedrich, 
Art Finnigan, Kim Brown, Charlie Searles, 
Georgia Bass.)  Thank you to those that 
came and got your dinner...without you 
we wouldn't have this 
wonderful feast every 

year!  I hope you enjoyed 
the meal and have a 

blessed holiday season.  
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The   
Chimes 

Centenary United Methodist Church     
226 West Church Street       
P.O. Box 127        
Shullsburg, WI  53586-0127      
 
         Address Service Requested 

 

Join us for Sunday 
Morning Blended 

worship   

 

10:30 In-Person & 
Recorded Service on 

Facebook each  
Sunday  

Centenary - 7:00 p.m. 
Hazel Green - 11:00 p.m. 
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